

## Committee Meeting Minutes 30.10.12



**Time Started:** 19.35    **Time Ended:** 20.30

### Attendees

Thomas Cram (*Chair*)  
Eleni Price (*Secretary*)  
Kimberley Taylor (*Treasurer*)  
Jack Dumanat (*New Vice Chair*)  
Arthur Coveney (*Equipment Officer*)  
Louis Richardson (*Team Captain*)  
Robert Macauley (*Records and Publicity Officer*)  
Philippa Relf (*Social Secretary*)  
Danyal Pike (*New Male Novice Rep*)  
Katharine Simmons (*New Female Novice Rep*)

### **1. Competitions**

**Practice Shoot** to be held on **Monday 3 November**. This will act as a selection shoot for the Warwick BUTTS Novice Team.

#### **Warwick BUTTS (Sunday 11 November):**

- Warwick has asked for a team list a week in advance. LR to email them list on Monday/Tuesday after Novice Shoot.
- LR to email novices about Warwick BUTTS, explaining about context of shoot and encouraging them to attend.
- We are allowed to take a team of **maximum 20 archers**, which will consist of 4-6 experienced.
- LR to enquire about drivers for the shoot (ask John H., as he can drive.) KT has offered to drive, as has TC and LR. For future novice, RM can drive but will be unable to attend this BUTTS leg.
- As Experienced archers will not be shooting the practice round, LR to compile team on Hinkley scores when compiling experienced team.
- Novice reps to encourage novices to participate in Warwick BUTTS (must inform LR if they wish to attend.)

#### **EMAS (Sunday 19 Nov):**

- TC and EP are in Session C. All other club archers attending are in Session B.

#### **Foxes Worcester (Sunday 9 Dec):**

- LR to send out email about Foxes Worcester and enquire as to who wants to attend by end of this week (Friday 2 Nov at latest.)

## Committee Meeting Minutes 30.10.12



### **Loughborough BUTTS (Saturday 24 Nov):**

- TC to send out information to club 2 weeks in advance of the shoot.
- PR to contact Noodle Bar and inform them we need a booking for approximately 80 people for 5pm (after the competition.)

### **Chair's Challenge Shield (Saturday 1 Dec):**

- TC to send out information email closer to time.

## **2. Socials**

### **Halloween Shoot (31.10.12):**

- TC has clown and dart targets and will purchase sweets and balloons. All to encourage club to dress up for fun shoot.
- **Prizes:** Bag of sweets.
- PR has organized queue-jump to Hey Ewe. All interested to meet at Union at 11.05pm.
- Experienced will shoot own bows and can keep them in the storage cupboard if they want to go directly to Hey Ewe.

### **Committee Party (16.11.12):**

- This will be held at EP's house on Forest Road.
- PR to make an event on committee group and to invite coaches (Mike, Ash, Jungle, Chris) and ex-committee (Matt C., Jon E, James W.)
- Will probably be BYOB and cocktails.

### **Christmas Social:**

- Suggestions include Lynroys, Toby Carvery, Revs, Varsity.
- PR to check on these and prices before next meeting.

### **Archery/Airsoft:**

- PR to check which dates Airsoft are available for a social as they have competitions on certain dates.
- Social to be arranged before end of term/very start of next term.

## **3. Club Kit**

- Novice Reps to encourage novices to purchase at least a club shirt (£17.50) to wear at competitions.

## **4. IOM**

- TC confirmed that IOM will be happening this year and will take place from 21-24 March (during the Spring holidays.) It will be organized through SportsParty Sports Tours in compliance with the AU's new tours deal.
- TC to ask Sportsparty to look into coach hire to and from port.

## Committee Meeting Minutes 30.10.12



### 5. AU SportsTours deal:

- TC gave a brief overview of the AU Constitution Amendment submitted by LSU Archery at the AU GM on Monday 29 Oct.
- The original amendment was that 'All contracts that are binding on the membership are to be approved by a majority at an AU General Meeting.'
- This was amended so that all contracts had to be passed through the AU exec, and if they thought it was important, the contract would then be passed onto a vote at a AU GM. This amendment was then passed with a majority vote.
- TC also gave a brief account of the Epinal Article that was run on 30.10.12 about the aforementioned meeting, which included a quote from him about its success.

### 6. Committee Mailing List

- TC informed DP, KS and JD that they have been added to the committee mailing list.

**Please note that any important messages pertaining to the club/IOM will be answered by TC. Anything else is usually annoying spam asking you to give your bank details to some nefarious company in Ghana.**

### 7. Novice Rep Role

- TC gave DP and KS a brief overview of their new positions.
- DP and KS to send out a welcome email to introduce themselves and explain their function on as intermediaries between novices and the committee.

### 8. Website

- The AU has organized a session about logging on/administrating the new Loughborough Sport website on Saturday 3 November at **1pm**.
- TC to email Lewis Timms to confirm place.
- LR and DP to attend and take notes as TC, EP and RM are unable to attend.

### 9. E-League

- RM to email club about E-League (explanation) and ask for the following details if anyone wants to submit a score (Hits, Golds, Score, Date shot and Bow Style.)

### 10. Badges

- JD is now responsible for club badges, which can be sold at £1.
- All money to go to KT.

## Committee Meeting Minutes 30.10.12



*At this point TC was required to take a phone call from Mike F, an unpredictably recurring theme at committee meetings.*

### 11. AOB

- DP asked when novices would be allowed to try out the other bowstyles (longbow/compound), as he has had respective enquiries. He was informed by LR and AC that they would be in Week 6 (we are currently in Week 3.)
- AC challenged RM to a Portsmouth using barebow. This challenge must take place by the end of next week (Friday 9 November).
- TC to teach JD how to run a session.

### Session Rota

**Monday 5 Nov:** TC  
**Tuesday 6 Nov:** RM  
**Wednesday 7 Nov:** KT  
**Saturday 9 10 Nov:** AC

**Monday 12 Nov:** JD (sup.: TC)  
**Tuesday 13 Nov:** EP  
**Wednesday 14 Nov:** LR  
**Saturday 17 Nov:** AC

**Next Meeting: Tuesday 13 November at 7.30pm in Tennis Centre**